MSDE-19/02/2018-CD
Government of India
Directorate General of Training
Ministry of Skill Development & Entrepreneurship (MSDE)

Employment Exchange Building,
Library Avenue, Pusa Complex
New Delhi, 110012 dated 26" February, 2019
To

The Commissioners/ Director, Vocational Training / Skill Development, All
States/ UTs
The Directors, NSTls & RDSDEs

Subject: Removal of system of supernumerary.

Sir,

This is to inform that 1% meeting of newly constituted Sub-Committee on Norms &
Courses was held on 30th January, 2019 at Conference Room, DGT, Pusa, New Delhi
wherein removal of system of supernumerary as an agenda no. 15 was discussed.

Following is approved for implementation:
Removal of the concept of supernumerary and increase the unit size from 12 to 16,

16 to 20 and from 20 to 24 after merging the supernumerary seats. It was also decided
that number of hand tools would be increased as per the enhanced unit size.

Accordingly, it is requested to take action at your end.

Yours faithfully;

——

eepankar Mallick)
Deputy Director General (C, P & Admn)
Copy to (for information):

¢ PPSs to the Secretary and the DG/AS,DGT, MSDE
e PPS to DDG(T&E),DGT, MSDE
e The Directors at DGT (HQ), New Delhi

(Sushil Agarwal)
Dy. Director of Training



